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Public holiday has been declared on 19.09.2022 as per the letter of Secretary to the Ministry of Public 

Administration, Home Affairs, Provincial Councils and Local Government dated 12.09.2022. However it is 

hereby informed that the Head office and the Regional offices of the Department of Immigration and 

Emigration are opened only for the applicants who have made prior appointments to obtain passports 

under One day and Normal services.  

Furthermore, No any other services will be provided by the Department on the said date. Also it is 

emphasized that services will not be provided on this day on any reasons for those who have not made 

prior appointments.  
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